WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES
NEW COLUMBIA, PA
November 22, 2022

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on November 22, 2022 at 7:00 p m.  Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Donald Wilver, Jr., and Larry Seibert. Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Solicitor Peter Matson were also in attendance. The minutes of the October 25, 2022 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert. 

PAYMENT OF BILLS

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated November 21, 2022 totaling $65,643.69.  We purchased $21,157.97 of salt from American Rock Salt Co. LLC in preparation for winter storms.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

William Michael spoke about the possibility of purchasing the property at the top of the hill of Commerce Park Drive.  He came to the meeting on behalf of someone else.  They wish to change the zoning from Commercial to Commercial/Manufacturing.   Mr. Michael could not provide the supervisors with an approximate job growth number.  He also stated that they would be warehousing numerous things.  Mr. Wilver pointed out that this property was the only commercially zoned property in White Deer Township and would be very hesitant to change the zoning.  Mr. Matson told him that he would need to submit an application to the Zoning department of the Central Keystone Council of Governments along with a proposed use of the property.

Mr. Seibert made a motion to adopt Ordinance #70, vacating a portion of Leiser Road from the Northern right of way line of the White Deer Pike north to the terminus of Leiser Road, in White Deer Township, Union County.  Mr. Wilver seconded it and it was carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Bruce Musser discussed how successful the Trunk or Treat was on October 27, 2022. Approximately 125 kids, along with just as many parents, were in attendance and even the White Deer Township Volunteer Fire Company participated in the event.  The next scheduled event will be a Music in the Park on June 18, 2023 with the band Lucky Afternoon.



PLANNING AND ZONING 

None

SOLICITOR COMMENT 

None


SUPERVISORS COMMENTS

There being no further business Mr. Wilver made a motion to adjourn, which was then seconded by Mr. Seibert and was carried.  

Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr. Supervisor/Treasurer	

 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”


